
Silver Lake Township 

October 2, 2017 

 

Francis Fruehan called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm and called for a pledge to the Flag. 

Minutes from the September meeting were read and approved on a motion made by Evan Everitt and 

seconded by Butch DeLousia, all approved. 

Treasurer Report was read, approved and held for audit on a motion made by Evan Everitt and seconded 

by Butch DeLousia, all approved. 

Public Comment:  Earl Lesch expressed concerns with 4-wheelers on the road.  The Supervisors 

recommended Mr. Lesch to contact the Silver Lake Police Department. 

Old/New Business:  Francis Fruehan discussed putting up a 60’ X 60’ unheated p9ole building on the 

township property just up the hill.  The old cold storage building behind the municipal building has a lot 

of problems and would be torn down.  Mr. Fruehan said he is working on putting a specification packet 

together so it can hopefully be put out to bid at the next meeting to see what comes in. 

Francis Fruehan said the township is looking into starting a 401a Retirement Plan for township 

employees.  This is a defined contribution system for lPA municipal employees similar to a 401k plan.  

The township currently has no retirement plan for any employees.  The Pennsylvania Association of 

Township Supervisors has prepared a sample request for proposal for administration of the 401a 

retirement plan that will need to be advertised it the paper. 

 Mr. Fruehan asked for questions or comments.  A resident said it was a good idea.  Francis Fruehan 

made a motion to advertise for proposals for the 401a Plan, Butch DeLousia seconded, approved. 

Francis Fruehan said 2018 budget work sessions have been advertised but would like to add a few more 

work sessions for Wednesday – October 18 and October 25 at 7:00 pm at the township building.  

Hopefully the 2018 budget will be ready for presenting at the November meeting and will be adopted at 

the December meeting.  Francis Fruehan made a motion to advertise the additional work sessions, 

Butch DeLousia seconded, all approved. 

Francis Fruehan read the police report  – there were 12 incidents plus 11 traffic stops for the month of 

September. 

Evan Everitt gave the road report.  Barney Road has been tar/chipped.  Getting equipment ready for 

winter. 

Assessment Permits:  None 

Driveway Permits:  None 

Evan Everitt made a motion to pay the bills as submitted, Butch DeLousia seconded, all approved. 

As no new business was presented, Evan Everitt made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Butch DeLousia 

seconded, all approved. 
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